

19 July 2023

Excellency,

I have the honour to circulate herewith a letter from H.E. Mr. Fergal Mythen, Permanent Representative of Ireland to the United Nations and H.E. Ms. Alya Ahmed Saif Al-Thani, Permanent Representative of the State of Qatar to the United Nations, the co-facilitators of the political declaration of the SDG Summit (the high-level political forum on sustainable development (HLPF) meeting under the auspices of the General Assembly) to be held on 18-19 September 2023, which includes the final draft of the political declaration. The draft has been placed under silence procedure until Friday, 21 July 2023 at 5:00pm.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Csaba KŐRÖSI

All Permanent Representatives and Permanent Observers to the United Nations New York